
Cemetery Commissioners 

Minutes June 3, 3022 
 

 

Present: Commissioners; Mario n Loring, Mary Korte Kinmond and Earl Moffatt 

Curt Wilton, Staff Liason, Jamie Boyer DPW, and Marie Ryan Town Administrator 

 

Marion opened the meeting at 9:10 A.M. 

 

Mary made a motion to approve the last meeting minuets of May 6, 2022, seconded by Marion.  

All were in favor. 

 

Budget: 

Curt asked the Commissioners to allow him to request to the Town Accountant that the money 

left over from stone repair be rolled over in to the next fiscal year.   

Mary made a motion to for stone repair balance to be rolled over into the next fiscal year, 

seconded by Earl.  Al were in favor.   

 

Tree Contractor: 

Curt asked John Fields to fill in for the remainder of the contract for a tree contractor due to the 

fact that Brush Hill Tree cancel the remainder of the contracted time period.  John responded 

that he will honor the remainder of the contract that Brush Hill began, 1 year, with the 

possibility of a 1-year extension plus fuel adjustments which John can file quarterly.   

 

A&A Cemetery Services: 

Curt will work with Rich Atwood to update their fees and discuss what their obligations are.  

The Commissioners would like Rich to include a line in his fee schedule for consulting when he 

meets customers at the cemeteries.   

 

Perpetual Care Fund: 

Earl stated that for the Commissioners to use any money in the Perpetual Care Fund they would 

need to go to a Town Meeting for approval with a specific purpose for use of the funds.  Curt 

suggested that they think about using some of the funds for fixing the side roads and entrances 

which all need some improvement work.   

Curt will work on some ideas for possible projects to bring back to the Commissioners for 

further discussion. 

   

There were no citizens in attendance. 

 

The next meeting will be July 8th at 9 AM at Rockdale Cemetery. 



 

Marion made a motion to adjourn, Mary seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 9:40 

A.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marie Ryan 

 
 


